AIRWAVES

February 9, 2009

Dear Board Members,

Here is a quick update from your radio station:

- Enclosed, you will find a CD with three news reports. Each was submitted to the Alaska Public Radio Network. Two out of the three aired. The first and most recent report was broadcast twice, statewide on February 9, 2009. The reports were produced from *Meet the People* interviews.
- The Rasmuson Foundation has been in contact with me again concerning the station's twenty-five thousand dollar grant application. The application requests funds for the installation of a satellite dish outside the Sand Point City Building. The dish will enable us to receive statewide broadcasts such as the one that included the news reports on the CD. A decision on the application will now be announced in March. The Foundation contacted me to ask how we receive statewide programs the station currently downloads.
- Coverage of the King Cove basketball games aired on Friday, Saturday and Sunday evening and was a major hit. The station heard several times from people both in King Cove and Sand Point who were listening to the games. We will continue the sports coverage in the future.
- Efforts continue to relocate the station's website to a new hosting service. The move will provide us with a less costly solution and a product better suited to our needs.
- Funds for the King Cove service upgrade will be considered by the state legislature in the current session. I will have more for you on this at the next Board meeting.

I look forward to seeing all of you at the next Board meeting on February 19 at 7Pm at the Sand Point School Library Conference Room.

Sincerely yours,

Kells Hetherington

General Manager, 830AM KSDP Radio / Aleutian Peninsula Broadcasting, Inc.